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Newsletter of Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158, Augusta, Georgia

December 2004

Commander’s Column - By Nick Posey
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    Another good year for the camp is coming to a close. We’ve accomplished some good things for our camp and the Southern Cause. I’ll highlight those things at our upcoming Lee-Jackson Banquet. The banquet will be on January 13th, which is our regular meeting night next month, at our regular meeting place, Sconyers Bar-B-Que Restaurant. New camp officers will be installed at the Lee-Jackson Banquet.

    The term for the current camp officers is quickly drawing to a close. As commander I was fortunate to have had, for the most part, very dependable and dedicated officers to serve with for the past two years. Some of our officers have gone well beyond the call of duty in performing the tasks I’ve asked of them, and for this I’m grateful. I owe them much appreciation and gratitude for their service to the camp. They’ve helped me tremendously, and because of their help and faithful support the camp has progressed quite well during the last two years. 

    Nominations for new camp officers for the 2005–2006 term were conducted during the last meeting. The Nominating Committee presented a slate of officers for the new term, which are shown in the November 11th meeting minutes contained in this newsletter on page 7. Two of our current officers chose not to seek re-election or run for another office. Five new candidates are seeking election as officers, and they’re unopposed. Five of the current officers will remain in the same position. Only the office of Adjutant is being contested. The candidates for this office are Carl Tommy Miller, Jr., our current Adjutant, and William Perry Herron, Jr., our outgoing Judge Advocate. The election of camp officers will be by ballot. All officers will be listed on the ballot and write-ins are permitted. Only members in good standing will be permitted to vote in this election. Members whose dues are in arrears cannot vote unless their dues are paid before the ballots are distributed for voting.           

    About forty-five out of 100 of our camp members haven’t renewed for 2005. I sincerely hope that those of you that have not renewed will strongly reconsider. Hopefully you’ll want to continue to be a part of the SCV to honor and pay tribute to your Confederate ancestor. If I’m not mistaken, that was your purpose for your initially joining the Sons of Confederate Veterans. Member apathy is killing us, gentlemen. The Cause needs your support and involvement. For those of you that don’t renew by December 31st, this will be the last camp newsletter you’ll receive.  

    Our program speaker for Thursday night will be Mr. Tony Thompson from Metter, Georgia. He’s been a history teacher at Metter High School for the past 13 years. He’ll discuss the detrimental and destructive effects of revisionist history and how it has severely impacted the way Southern history is taught in the public schools. I hope to see all of you this Thursday night at Sconyers! 
Camp News & Events  

Congratulations to our newest members…

William Thomas “Tommy” Daniel joined through his Great Grandfather, Sergeant Zachariah Daniel that served in Companies B & E in the 21st Georgia Cavalry. Tommy was accepted as a new camp member. Marvin Chisholm made application as an associate member and was also accepted for membership. We welcome both of these men as new members of SCV Camp #158.
The camp congratulates member Roy Stampley, our newest Georgia Division SCV Life Member. He is also an SCV National Life member. Roy became a Georgia Division Life Member when he paid his annual dues this year. The cost of becoming a Georgia Division Life Member is $150.

Thursday, November 11th – A Veterans Day Memorial Ceremony in honor of all veterans was held at the Wade Hampton Veterans Park in North Augusta. Camp #158 members in attendance were Tony Carr, Ben Creech (in Confederate uniform) and Ron Udell (in Confederate uniform).

Thursday, November 11th - A Veterans Day Memorial Ceremony in honor of all veterans was also held at the Veterans of All Wars Monument at 4th & Broad Streets. All Camp #158 members that attended were in Confederate uniform. Members in attendance were:
Stan Scritchfield

Tommy Miller, Sr.

Fred Bussey

Henry Gilmer (and wife Mae)

Friday, November 12th – Several Camp #158 members participated in a Living History Presentation at Harlem High School. The Independent Brigade, a re-enactment group, hosted this special event. Camp #158 members in Confederate uniform that took part were:

David Powell

Carl T. Miller, Sr.

Ben Creech

Saturday, November 13th – The annual Warren County Sportsman’s Festival was held in downtown Warrenton, Georgia. Camp #158 had a booth set up to sell Confederate memorabilia. Members working in the booth were: 

Henry Gilmer & wife Mae

Vince Gilmer

Tim Hardin

Ron Udell
Saturday, November 13th - Old South Harvest Ball

The following Camp #158 members and members of their families attended the Old South Harvest Ball at the National Guard Armory on 88 Milledge Road in Augusta: 

Ron Udell

Richard Smith

Lee, Tammy, Courtney & Summer Herron

Allen Johnson

Jerry & Diann Grigsby

Connie Dennis (wife of member Frank Dennis)

Tom Stafford & Daphne Reville  

Carl & Doris Miller

Stan & Debbie Scritchfield 

Sunday, November 14th – Edgefield Hussar’s Flag Dedication at Oakley Park in Edgefield, SC: The dedication ceremony commemorating the restoration and preservation of the flag of the Edgefield Hussars was hosted by Edgefield UDC Chapter #1018 and B/G Martin Witherspoon Gary SCV Camp #1532, also of Edgefield. Camp #158 was well represented at this event. The twenty camp members and members of their families in attendance were: 

Stan & Debbie Scritchfield 

Ron Udell

Carl T. Miller, Sr.

Carl T. Miller, Jr.

Fred Bussey

Roy & Donna Williams

Mr. Charles Paulos

Marvin Chisolm

Lee, Tammy, Courtney & Summer Herron

Perry, Shannon, Josh & Allison Herron

Diann Grigsby (wife of member Jerry Grigsby)

Nick Posey

Wednesday, November 17th & Thursday, November 18th - Magnolia Cemetery Workdays: David Powell cut grass in the Confederate Dead section of Magnolia Cemetery on Wednesday, 11/17. On Thursday, 11/18, David Powell, Tim Hardin and Jack Bailie raked leaves and cut grass in the Confederate sections. The Confederate sections were clean and very well manicured on Thursday afternoon. Camp #158 can be proud of the dedicated members that give up their personal time throughout the year to maintain the graves of the Confederate heroes buried in Magnolia Cemetery.  
Saturday, November 20th – The Re-enactment of the Battle of Secessionville in Charleston, South Carolina, held at Boone Hall Plantation, was attended by several of our camp members. Jerry Grigsby participated in the battle as a Confederate; Ben Creech as a Union soldier and Diann Grigsby (Jerry’s wife) was in period dress. Usually participating in battles as a Confederate re-enactor, Ron Udell didn’t take part this time, but attended as a spectator. 

Saturday, November 20th – Nine Camp #158 members participated in our bi-monthly Adopt-A-Highway Litter Pickup on Augusta West Parkway. Members that participated were Carl T. Miller, Sr., David Powell, Tim Hardin, Bill Quattlebaum, Tim Hardin, Tom Stafford, Perry Herron, Keith Neal and Nick Posey.

Saturday, November 27th – Camp #158 set up a booth at the Barnyard Flea Market for selling Confederate memorabilia. The flea market is located on Doug Barnard Parkway (Highway 56 Spur to airport) at Bobby Jones Expressway. Members that participated were Ron Udell, Henry Gilmer, Tim Hardin and Roy Stampley. Walker and Hannah McWee stopped by the booth to visit. 
Miscellaneous items

2005 Confederate History Calendars will be available at the next camp meeting. The calendars are $12.00 each. These calendars sell for $15.00 in the SCV Catalog + $3.50 shipping & handling, so $12.00 is an excellent price for these very attractive calendars. 

SCV Camp #158 T-Shirts will also be available for $12.00 each ($13.00 for XXL).
Thank you…

Roy Williams donated 500 SCV Recruiting Coins to the camp for use in the Christmas parades and upcoming festivals. These aluminum coins are thrown to children and adults along the parade routes. The coins have the SCV Logo on one side and the 1-800-MY-DIXIE toll free number on the other. Tim Hardin also donated $25 to the camp for the purchase of more SCV Recruiting Coins for future use.   

Magnolia Cemetery News…

Perry Herron, our Judge Advocate and chairman of Camp #158’s Magnolia Cemetery Maintenance & Grounds Committee, ordered headstones for two Confederate veterans in the Confederate Survivors section. Neither of these veterans had a grave marker. These Confederate veterans were Henry Clay Maner and Zachary J. Smith, who was the last surviving member of Augusta’s UCV Camp #435. Zachary J. Smith passed away on February 7, 1941. Perry completed the applications, with the assistance of Jerry Murphy, Records Clerk at Magnolia Cemetery. The applications requesting the two grave markers were submitted the to the Veterans Administration by Perry Herron. The headstones, when received, were installed by Magnolia Cemetery personnel. We are most grateful for Jerry Murphy’s assistance in this matter. The camp thanks Perry for doing the research and discovering these graves were unmarked, and then following up to ensure that these Confederate veterans were provided with proper grave markers.

Announcements

Thursday, December 9th – Our next SCV Camp #158 Meeting will be at Sconyers Bar-B-Que Restaurant, at 7:00 p.m. The program speaker will be Mr. Tony Thompson, an SCV member and Adjutant of Dixie Guards Camp #1942 in Metter, Georgia. Mr. Thompson, a history teacher, will speak on his new book, It's Not What You Know, which explains the way history is taught in Georgia. He will show us Georgia history books from the past 100 years and explain how a little-known court case allowed the revisionists to dominate the way history is presented in Georgia and the South. This should be a very educational and informative presentation about how revisionist history has practically eradicated the true history of the South in the public schools.    

Saturday, December 11th - Camp #158 members will march in the Harlem Christmas Parade at 2:00 p.m. Also in Harlem that day is Christmas in the Heart of Downtown Harlem, 10:00 a.m. - 3:00p.m, with crafters, vendors and sidewalk sales.
Thursday, January 13th, 2005 – Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158 Lee-Jackson Banquet at Sconyers Bar-B-Que Restaurant, 7:00 p.m.

Monday, January 24th, 2005 - Ogeechee Rifles Camp #941 in Statesboro, Georgia, will hold its annual Lee-Jackson Banquet. The social hour begins at 6:00 p.m. and supper will be served at 7:00 p.m. The program speaker will be H.K. Edgerton, a black Southern heritage activist and past president of the NAACP chapter in Asheville, NC. Tickets are $20.00 per person. The meal will be a steak & seafood buffet and seating will be limited to 250 persons. Drawings will be held for door prizes. The Lee-Jackson Banquet will be held at the Statesboro First United Methodist Church on South Main Street (US Highway 301 South). For more information contact Ed Wolfe at 912-857-4870 (home), 912-665-2584 (Cell) or email address ewolfe1970@aol.com
Saturday, April 9th, 2005 - The 4th Annual National Confederate Memorial Service will take place at Stone Mountain Memorial Park located at Stone Mountain, Georgia. The ceremony will begin at 10:00 a.m., on the Memorial Lawn in front of the world's largest Confederate memorial, and will conclude before noon. SCV Commander-in-Chief, Denne Sweeny, will deliver the keynote address. For more information contact Past Commander Woody Highsmith at 860-3396 (Home), 228-4116 (Flag City) or highreb@usa.net
Quotes by True Southerners…

“When we consider the nature of these courts, we must conclude that their effect and operation will be utterly to destroy the States’ Governments.” A statement made by Founding Father George Mason (1725 – 1792) in opposition to the Federal Court system embodied in the proposed U.S. Constitution, in 1787.

“The States south of the Potomac will be little more than appendages to those to the northward of it if the Constitution should be adopted.” Stated by Benjamin Harrison (1726 – 1791) in 1788 on his opposition to ratification of the U.S. Constitution. Benjamin Harrison was a signer of the Declaration of Independence and one of our Founding Fathers from Virginia.

“Let us with caution indulge the supposition that morality can be maintained without religion. Whatever may be conceded to the influence of refined education on minds of peculiar structure, reason and experience both forbid us to expect that national morality can prevail in exclusion of religious principle.” Excerpt from Founding Father and 1st President George Washington’s first annual address to Congress, January 8, 1790.

“The black thread of the Negro has been spun throughout the scheme of Reconstruction. A design is betrayed to give to him the political control of the South, not so much as benefit to him, as to secure power to the Republican Party.” From the book, The Lost Cause Regained, published in 1868, by Edward A. Pollard (1831 – 1872). 

“It is our clear conviction that the same grave in which this Confederacy shall be buried, will prove the sepulcher of republicanism upon this continent.” By Benjamin Morgan Palmer (1818 – 1902) from “A Discourse Before the General Assembly of South Carolina,” December 10, 1863. 

“The Democrats are running towards socialism, and the Republicans are walking.”

 Patrick Elba Grissom

Lincoln had said in his moving Gettysburg Address that “government of the people, by the people, for the people, shall not perish from the earth.” The Confederacy never imperiled democratic forms of government. It was in revolt so that a government based on the consent of the people might be allowed to survive. And it was when they were defeated that democracy perished from the earth, at least their share of it. [Excerpt from the book, The Land They Fought For, by Clifford Dowdey (1904 – 1979).]

“I have just received your note, informing me that you were wounded. I cannot express my regret at that occurrence. Could I have directed events, I should have chosen, for the good of the country, to have been disabled in your stead. I congratulate you upon the victory which is due to your skill an energy.” 

On learning of Stonewall Jackson’s misfortune, following the battle of Chancellorsville, Robert E. Lee wrote this note, which was read to General Jackson on May 4, 1863.

Scripture for Thought

For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the government shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor, The mighty God, The everlasting Father, The Prince of Peace.  

Isaiah 9:6

Psalm 1

Blessed is the man that walketh not in the council of the ungodly, nor standeth in the way of sinners, nor sitteth in the seat of the scornful. But his delight is in the law of the Lord; and in his law doth he meditate day and night. And he shall be like a tree planted by the rivers of water, that bringeth forth his fruit in his season; his leaf also shall not wither; and whatsoever he doeth shall prosper. The ungodly are not so; but are like the chaff which the wind driveth away. Therefore the ungodly shall not stand in the judgement, nor sinners in the congregation of the righteous. For the Lord knoweth the way of the righteous: but the way of the ungodly shall perish.  

Jesus saith unto him, I am the way, the truth, and the life: no man cometh unto the Father, but by me. John 14:6

If we confess our sins, he is faithful and just to forgive us our sins, and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. 1 John 1:9

Not that which goeth into the mouth defileth a man; but that which cometh out of the mouth, this defileth a man. 

Matthew 15: 11

And when I saw him, I fell at his feet as dead. And he laid his right hand upon me, saying unto me, Fear not; I am the first and the last: I am he that liveth, and was dead; and, behold, I am alive for evermore, Amen; and have the keys of hell and of death. 

Revelation 1: 17, 18

Confederate Medal of Honor

Citation
Father Emmeran Bliemel, O.S.B.

Chaplain, 10th Tennessee Infantry, CSA

Battle of Jonesboro, Georgia

31 August 1864

“Although a non-combatant, Father Bliemel joined his regiment in their assault on the enemy’s fortified works. Disregarding his own safety and not content to remain in the rear, Father Bliemel continued forward into the thickest of the fighting and began ministering to the needs of the wounded and dying. Despite the extreme danger, he continued his work and when the attack was repulsed, accompanied the litter bearers to the rear. But while tending to a fallen soldier, he witnessed the wounding of the colonel of his regiment. Unwilling to abandon his commanding officer, he stopped and went back for him. Seeing that the wounds were mortal, Father Bliemel instead knelt in the field and began to administer the last sacrament on the dying man’s behalf. There, with his hands uplifted to God in petition for his colonel’s soul, Father Bliemel was decapitated by a shell from the enemy’s artillery.” (Taken from the book Valor in Gray, by Gregg S. Clemmer, page 185)

Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158 website: http://www.eporteralexander.homestead.com/Index.html
SCV Related Websites:
Georgia Division SCV: www.georgiascv.com
IHQ SCV: www.scv.org
Southern History Course: www.scv674.org/SH-Table.htm
Confederate Flag History: www.scv674.org/csaflags.htm
SCV FAQ: www.scv674.org/scvfaq.htm
SCV School & Community Projects: www.scv674.org/schools.htm      

Meeting Minutes for November 11th, 2004

Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp#158

Sons of Confederate Veterans

Sconyers Barbeque Restaurant - Augusta, Georgia
Camp Commander Nick Posey called the monthly meeting of Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158 to order at 7:00 PM.  Chaplain Tony Carr gave the Invocation and led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States Flag. Commander Posey then led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Real Georgia State Flag and the salute to the Confederate Flag.  Lee Herron then read the “SCV Charge.”

Commander Posey introduced twelve guests in attendance, including representatives of the Brig. General John C. Carter Camp 207 of Waynesboro and the Maj. General Bushrod R. Johnson Camp 1720. This being Veterans Day, Commander Posey recognized and thanked all veterans present for their dedication and service to our country.   

Lee Herron read an excerpt from The Class of 1846 about the moments leading up to the first shots fired at Fort Sumter and a humorous tall tale about fishing for discharge papers.

The following Reports of Officers were made:

Treasurer Lee Herron provided the Camp Finance Reports for the months of September and October.

Lieutenant Commander Ron Udell reported the following:
1. Approximately $1850 worth of tickets were sold for the rifle raffle. Camp member Tim Hardin’s son held the winning ticket for the rifle.  Robert Green of Waynesboro won the framed Confederate Powder Works print and camp member Gary Hattaway received the third place prize of $100.

2. Our booth at the Barnyard Flea Market in Augusta during the last few months has accounted for $431 in raffle ticket sales. On October 16th at the Barnyard Flea Market we sold $199 worth of flags and other goods.

3. The camp was recognized by Edgefield UDC Chapter 1018 for our donation that helped with the restoration of the Edgefield Hussars flag, which was carried by them in the War for Southern Independence.

4. The camp was represented at the “Annual Massing of the Colors” at Fort Gordon and at Veterans Day Ceremonies in Augusta and North Augusta.

Camp Commander Nick Posey provided the following report and comments:
1. Our recruiting sign on Brown Road cited for non-compliance with the sign ordinance will be allowed to stay pending further complaints, as numerous signs of other organizations are also noncompliant.

2. Membership dues are now past due and now require a late fee of $5 in addition to the $41 annual charge.

3. Phillip Miller has volunteered to assist with the monthly newsletter by collecting information on event participation by camp members.

4. Confederate History Calendars are still available at $12 each.

5. Six Camp T-shirts are also available at $12 & $13 each.

Membership Applications

William Thomas “Tommy” Daniel, through his Great Grandfather, Sergeant Zachariah Daniel that served in Companies B & E in the 21st Georgia Cavalry, made application for SCV membership in Camp#158. A motion was made and seconded to accept Tommy and it passed by unanimous voice vote. Marvin Chisholm made application as an associate member. A motion was made and seconded to accept Marvin and it also passed by a unanimous voice vote.   

Membership Initiation 

Bobby Crawley, Frank DeLaigle, John McCauley, Jack Bailie, Vince Gilmer and Henry Gilmer were presented with their SCV Membership certificates by Commander Nick Posey and Adjutant Carl T. Miller, Jr., and recited the membership pledge as administered by Adjutant Carl T. Miller, Jr. Bobby Crawley was also presented with his SCV Certificate of Life Membership.

The minutes of the September & October 2004 camp meetings were approved as published in the November newsletter.

Old Business

The issue of which community Christmas parades to participate in was continued from last month. There was significant discussion about the merits of the Christmas parades in Grovetown (12/4), North Augusta (12/5), Martinez (12/5) and Harlem (12/11). It was made known to the camp that seven camp members had committed to participate in the Battle of Waynesborough activities on December 3rd, 4th and 5th. Brenda Lackman, president of Margaret Jones UDC Chapter #27 in Waynesboro, announced the Buckhead Church School Day events on Friday December 3rd, including a 4 p.m. parade, a Victorian Christmas downtown, and Lantern Tours of the Confederate Cemeteries, all part of the Battle of Waynesborough activities. These discussions culminated in a non-binding show of hands for each of the above parades. There were 13 hands for Grovetown, 8 for North Augusta, 9 for Martinez and 21 for Harlem. A motion was made to march in the Martinez and Harlem parades. After a second this was passed 17 to 3. A motion was then made and seconded to march in the Grovetown, Martinez, and Harlem parades. This motion passed by a voice vote. 

New Business 

The topic of our annual Lee-Jackson banquet was discussed.  The idea of contributing some of the raffle fees each month towards the banquet in order to have a more special evening was discussed; this will be further defined in coming meetings for next year's banquet.  A motion to hold the 2005 banquet on Thursday, 13 January at Sconyers was passed by voice vote.

A motion was made to allot $150 plus tax ($160.50 total) for prepaid printing copies at 3 cents per copy for the printing of newsletters, agendas, and miscellaneous items. The motion passed by voice vote.

The Camp #158 Nominating Committee consisting of David Powell (Chairman), Perry Herron and Stan Scritchfield proposed the following slate of camp officers for calendar years 2005 and 2006:

· Commander

Nick Posey

· Lt. Commander
Ron Udell

· 2nd Lt. Commander
David Powell

· Adjutant

Carl Tommy Miller, Jr.

· Chaplain

Tony Carr

· Treasurer

Lee Herron

· Quartermaster

Ron Udell

· Judge Advocate
Stan Scritchfield

· Sergeant at Arms
Carl Tommy Miller, Sr.

· Historian

Ben Creech

· Camp Surgeon

Dr. Robert Gordon

Perry Herron was nominated from the floor for the position of Adjutant.  It was moved that nominations be closed; this was passed by a two-thirds vote with a show of hands.  Camp elections will be held at our next meeting, 9 December.

General Comments

David Powell announced there would be a Magnolia Cemetery clean up day on Thursday, 18 November.  On November 16th the Beech Island Historical Society meets, says Lee Herron.  Lee also announced that he would not run for Treasurer again in 2006; so we have time to consider a replacement.  Woody Highsmith reported that the Colonel George W. Raines Chapter of the MOSB is raising money to secure an attorney to proceed with legal action to return the 2nd National Flag to its rightful place on Riverwalk in Augusta. The Georgia Heritage Coalition supports this effort, as do other heritage organizations. Make donations to: Steve Boynton - Flag Defense Fund

P.O. BOX 581 (C/O of Woody Highsmith)

Evans, Georgia 30809
A motion was made for Camp #158 to donate $500 to this cause. The motion passed by voice vote.

A motion was also made for the camp to become co-plaintiff in the court action. This also passed by voice vote. 

Terry Bowers announced that in addition to today being Veterans Day it also marks the 165 Anniversary of the founding of VMI on Nov. 11th, 1839.  Also Terry announced the discovery in Augusta of the grave of a VMI New Market cadet.  The local VMI alumni are to meet to organize a clean up of the old family cemetery and discuss potentially holding New Market Day ceremonies there annually on May 15th.
Announcements – Date of Next Camp Meeting, Upcoming Events, Activities, etc.

Saturday, November 13th – Warren County Sportsman’s Festival in Warrenton, Georgia, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
Sunday, November 14th - Edgefield UDC Chapter 1018 will have a reception at Oakley Park in downtown Edgefield, SC, at 4:00 p.m. to display the newly restored Edgefield Hussars flag.
Saturday, November 20th - Adopt-A-Highway Litter Pickup: Meet at 9:00 a.m. in the parking lot across the street from the Miyabi Kyoto Japanese Steakhouse Restaurant on Augusta West Parkway.

Thursday, December 2nd thru Sunday, December 5th - Battle of Waynesborough: This year the battleground will be located on an historic site located near Stone Brier Plantation in Southeastern Burke County.

Thursday, December 9th – Next SCV Camp #158 Meeting at Sconyers Bar-B-Que Restaurant, 7:00 p.m.   

No SLRC Drawing was held.  

Adjournment

There being no objection to adjourn, a motion was made and passed to adjourn the meeting. Past Lt. Commander Roy Williams gave the Benediction and this was followed by our usual resounding rendition of Dixie.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Lee Bowers

Conscripted Secretary
SONS OF CONFEDERATE VETERANS

Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158                    

P. O. Box 3694, Hill Station

Augusta, GA 30904
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"Truth crushed to the earth is truth 

still and like a seed will rise again.”
-- President Jefferson Davis

***** Next SCV Camp #158 Meeting *****

December 9th, Sconyers Bar-B-Que Restaurant, 7:00 pm

Come join us at 6:30 to eat barbeque before the meeting

Wig Wag - December 2004 Edition
The Official Monthly Newsletter of

Brigadier General E. Porter Alexander Camp #158
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